
 
AUGUST 9, 2017  

MEETINIG MINUTES 
 

 Club Officers:  Joyce Artis, President 
    Jerry Mihay, Vice President 
    Stormy Butler, Acting Secretary 
    Debbie Mensendiek, Treasurer 
 
Members Present:  Joyce and Richard Artis, Stormy and Chuck Butler, Frank and Sandy Bayles, 
Lonnie and Sharon Hembree, Steve and Martha Knott, Rick and Linda Mackey,  Donald and Janice 
McCrary, Debbie Mensendiek, Jerry Mihay, Dave and Valarie Sell, Jim Skalski, Terry Thomas, Rick 
and Terrie Trevey, Steve and Lynn Weidner, Kyle Weidner, and Jeron and Crystal Wilber. 
 
 The August meeting of the Hoosier Mustang Club was held on August 9, 2017, at the Sirloin 
Stockade, Columbus, Indiana.  The meeting was called to order by Joyce Artis, President, at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 The 50/50 raffle was won by Dave Sell in the amount of $11.00. 
 
 Minutes of the July 12, 2017 minutes were approved as presented. 
 
Treasurer's Report: 
 
 Debbie Mensendiek reported the following transactions: 
 
  7/12 + $10.00 from previous 50/50 
  7/12 -  $12.84 paid for door prizes 
  7/14 + $1,460.00 deposit  
  7/14 + $15.00  car show registration 
  7/14 + $100.00 Gateway Classic Cars (for car show) 
  7/18 -  $125.00 – car show trophies 
  7/22 + $130.00 deposit   
  7/31 + $15.00 car show registration 
  8/09 - $400.00 car show prize money 
    
  Treas. Balance $4,006.89 
 
Old Business:   None 
 



 
 
New Business: 
 
 The following upcoming events were announced: 
  
 Aug. 19,  Johnson County Car Show in Edinburgh, IN 
 Aug. 25, Cruise in Chicago Pizza, Columbus, IN 
 Aug. 27, Lebanon Ford in Ohio – Queen City Car Club show – All Ford 
 Sept. 2,  Madison Car Show – Rockin on the River 
 Sept. 9,  Westport, IN.  Heat in the Street Car Show 
 Sept. 23, Cruise to Stream Cliff Farms, Commiskey, IN 
 
 Club members  were asked to keep Julia Murphy and Alice Curry in your prayers.  Cards were 
signed to be sent to them. 
 
Car Show Updates: 
 
 We have had some great publicity with an article in The Republic with Rick Mackey regarding 
our upcoming show and the restoration of his classic Mustang.  We also had an on-air Q-Mix radio 
show interview with Frank Bayles representing the Club. 
 
 The Club discussed the need to have someone posted at the Clarion (our previous location) to 
redirect any traffic to new location.  Following discussion, Rick Mackey volunteered to be at the 
Clarion site redirecting participants and leaving and picking up a sign. 
 
 Joyce Artis announced the need for the following volunteers:  putting out car show signs the 
morning of the show; assisting Richard Artis in setting up the banners on the frame he built; assisting 
with parking, registration, bake sale, door prizes and awards at 2:00; also helping with check-in and 
collection of entry fees. 
 
 Joyce announced that Coca-Cola has donated ten cases of pop and one case of soda for the show 
for us to sell.  
 
 Steve Weidner reported that he has revised the judging sheet this year from a 1 – 10,  to a 1 – 20  
rating system to allow more leeway in the judging. with paint, body, engine, interior, wheels and trunk 
condition being the criteria.  
 
 Joyce said she had been asked  if truck and motorcycles could participate and the response was 
yes, that they would be included in the Top 40 with no specific class for them. 
 
 Frank Bayles said he will bring an American Flag.  At noon, the Star Spangled Banner will be 
played along with a tribute to veterans. 
 
 Jerry Mihay will be the announcer and his band, Brown 25, will play from 11:00 a.m. To 1:00 
p.m. 
 
 Steve Weidner reported the following challenges/games to be played: 
  

1) Make a little noise – car stereo systems 
2) Hot Rod Hunt – a scavenger hunt for car items among the participants 



3) Spark Plus Pitstop 
4) Racing to Summer Slam – Hot Wheels track 

  
 Each canned good donated to the Love Chapel will earn one TV raffle ticket.  Otherwise, tickets 
for the TV can be purchased at $1.00 each. 
 
 A motion was made by Don McCrary, seconded by Debbie Mensendiek to adjourn. 
 
 

NEXT REGULAR MEETING – SEPTEMBER 11, 2017 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL WHO HAD BIRTHDAYS IN SEPTEMBER 
 
 

 (Thank you, Stormy Butler, for taking excellent notes for me!) 
 
 
   
 


